
               Agenda Item No. 5a 

 

South Ayrshire Community Planning Partnership Board       

Report by the SDP Chairs Executive to 
Community Planning Partnership Board Meeting of 24th August 2023 

 
Subject:   Strategic Delivery Partnership Chairs Executive Briefing Paper 

 
 
1 Purpose of Report 
 
1.1 The purpose of this briefing paper is to provide members of the Community 

Planning Board with an overview of the key discussion points and subsequent 
actions/decisions agreed at the Strategic Delivery Partnership (SDP) Chairs 
Executive Meeting since the last meeting of the CP Board in April 2023. 
Chairing of the meeting takes place on a rotational basis by each of the Chairs 
of the SDPs. 

 
 
2 The Board is recommended to: 
 

2.1    note contents of the SDP Chairs Executive Briefing Paper;  
 
2.2 note a briefing paper was presented to South Ayrshire Council 

Cabinet on 20th June; and 
 
2.3 agree that wider outline Local Outcome Improvement Plan 

Strategic Outcomes and priority areas are presented to the 
Community Planning Executive later in the year prior to going out 
for consultation in January 2024. 

 
 
3 Update from the SDP Chairs Executive 
 
3.1 Since the update at the last CP Board on the 20th April, the SDP Chairs 

Executive has met once on the 1st June. The main area of focus for this meeting 
was the development process for the new Local Outcomes Improvement Plan 
which is due to be published in April 2024.  As agreed by the CP Board on the 
20th April, each of the SDPs will be responsible for agreeing new strategic 
outcomes and supporting priorities.  This will be led by SDPS chairs who will 
agree with SDP members on how this is taken forward. 

 
3.2 A Community Planning Executive Annual Review meeting had been scheduled 

for the 21st June, however it was agreed by the SDP Chairs Executive that was 
too soon for the annual review given that a lot of work had taken place over the 
past year to develop a new structure with approval only given by the CP Board 
on 20th April.  It was therefore agreed that the CP Annual Review should be 



moved to November/December to allow the SDP Chairs to present and consult 
with the CP Executive on an outline Local Outcomes Improvement Plan 
(strategic outcomes and priorities) prior to community/public consultation in 
January 2024. 

 
3.3 At the last meeting of the CP Board it was agreed that a further update on 

localities was brought to the August meeting following consultation with Elected 
Members.  A paper was presented to Cabinet on the 20th June whereby the 
following was recommended and agreed: 

 
• Endorsed the proposed approach to locality planning for South Ayrshire 

(as identified in paragraphs 4.3 to 4.6 of the report; and 
 

• Agreed the development of a new Local Outcomes Improvement Plan 
by the Community Planning Partnership for approval in March 2024. 

 
3.4 At the time of writing this report, approved minutes from the meeting on the 1st 

June aren’t yet available and will therefore be circulated with the update report 
at the next Community Planning Board in October 2023.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Report by: 
Community Planning Lead Officer 
South Ayrshire Council 
August 2023 
 

https://www.south-ayrshire.gov.uk/media/9240/Cabinet-200623-Community-Planning-Update/pdf/Agenda_Item_8b_-_Community_Planning_Update.pdf?m=638223385242330000

